Before the  Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of City Utilities of Springfield, Missouri Concerning an Incident that occurred at the Frisco Building at the Ozark Empire Fairgrounds
	))))
	Case No. Case No. GO-2004-0040

	
	
	


STAFF'S RESPONSE TO THE COMMISSION'S 

SECOND ORDER DIRECTING FILING 


COMES NOW the Staff of the Commission and in response to the Commission's Second Order Directing Filing states:

1.
The Staff believes that City Utilities of Springfield's Response to PSC Staff Recommendation in Gas Incident Report Filed on December 16, 2003 (Response), that was filed on January 14, 2004, addresses the recommendations made by the Staff in the Gas Incident Report (Case No. GS-2004-0040).   

2.
Further, as a result of its investigations in Case No. GS-2004-0040, on   December 16, 2003, the Staff filed a motion to open a case to conduct a more in-depth examination and evaluation of City Utilities' plastic natural gas mains and service lines piping failures due to rock impingement, and leak survey techniques over certain plastic natural gas mains and service lines, as well as examine and evaluate its current program replacements.  On December 30, 2003, the Commission issued an Order Establishing Case (Case No. GS‑2004‑0257) for the purpose of conducting an investigation into plastic mains and service lines used by City Utilities of Springfield and ordered the Staff to file its report no later than June 16, 2004.

3.
In summary, in its Response, City Utilities has addressed the Staff Recommendations made in the Gas Incident Report (Case No. GS-2004-0040).  A separate investigation case (GS-2004-0257) has been established by the Commission for the Staff to conduct a more in-depth examination and evaluation of City Utilities' plastic mains and service lines, which were the subject of the incident investigations.  Therefore, since Case No. GS‑2004‑0257 has been established, the Staff recommends that Case No. GS-2004-0040 be closed.


WHEREFORE, Staff recommends that, since the Company has responded to Staff's recommendations and since a separate case has been opened for examination and evaluation of City Utility's plastic mains and service lines, this case may be closed.  
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